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50-50 for a 50bp April RBNZ hike 
• We are opting for a 25bp OCR hike next week, but the RBNZ could easily hike by 50bps. 

• The RBNZ is expected to maintain a clear tightening bias and signal it is open to subsequent 50bp hikes if needed. 

• For now, we are sticking to our call for a sequential path of 25bp hikes and a 2.75% early 2023 peak.  But a more 

strident path of OCR hikes in 2022/23 followed by eventual falls back towards ‘neutral’ is a distinct possibility. 

Our take 

Next Wednesday looms as one of its more eagerly awaited OCR decisions. It is clear that the OCR needs to go up.  The 

inflation outlook, while highly uncertain over the medium term, is worryingly high at present. The labour market is 

tight as a drum. However, markets and economists are on the fence regarding a 25bp vs. 50bp OCR hike. Since we 

can’t split the difference, we have opted for a 25bp hike and for the RBNZ to deliver an upfront assessment reiterating 

that the tightening cycle is still in its early stages, that follow-up 50bp hikes (notably in May) are still possible and that 

the OCR will need to move above neutral levels to achieve the RBNZ’s objectives. This should help mitigate immediate 

financial market reaction from ‘just’ a 25bp move and largely sustain the tightening in financial conditions that the 

RBNZ has already engineered.  For now, we are sticking to our call for a sequential path of 25bp hikes and a 2.75% 

early 2023 OCR peak. A lot can change, however, and a more strident path of OCR hikes in 2022 and then OCR cuts in 

2023/24 is a distinct possibility. 

 

OCR needs to move up, pronto 

In what was a ’finely-balanced’ decision in the February MPS, the RBNZ hiked by 25bps (to 0.75%) but also signalled an 

additional 260bps of hikes with the OCR ending 2023 at 3.35%. Since then, conditions have evolved to vindicate the 

75bps of OCR hikes delivered to date and reaffirmed the need for more hikes: 

• Inflation is miles above target and is set to move higher still in the short term. Most measures for core inflation 

are above the top of the 1-3% inflation target band. Surveyed inflation expectations have been moving steadily 

higher and are migrating north of 3%.  

• The labour market is extraordinarily tight, with employment above its (unobserved) maximum sustainable level. 

We expect the labour market to tighten further in the short term.  

That is not to say that the outlook is rosy. The pace of growth is slowing, the housing market is a shadow of its former 

self, and we continue to grapple with a global pandemic more than two years since it first surfaced. Still, many of 

these occurrences are either out of the RBNZ’s control or something the RBNZ should not be unduly concerned with. 

RBNZ to choose between a 25bp and 50bp hike 

Next week’s decision boils down to a 25 versus a 50bp hike (see table below). Could the RBNZ do something else? Not 

delivering an OCR hike would be perceived as the RBNZ going soft on inflation, which would not be a good look at the 

moment. Hiking by more than 50bps may be the recommendation from some of the economics literature and from 
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simple policy rules (current estimates from our augmented Taylor Rule recommend an OCR of around 3%, for 

example).  However, in practice such a large move could create a lot more harm than good.  

Case for 25bp April hike (OCR to 1.25%) Case for 50bp April (OCR to 1.50%) 

• Financial conditions have tightened considerably since the 

February MPS, with the 2-year swap yield up close to 75bps 

and the NZD about 3% higher.  

• Financial markets are doing much of the RBNZ’s tightening 

for it and further monetary tightening (via higher retail 

interest rates) is already in the pipeline. 

• A 50bp hike will see markets clamour for more aggressive 

hikes. This could see the NZD overshoot. 

• The economic outlook over the monetary policy horizon is 

still highly uncertain. OCR hikes take time to impact inflation. 

• Maintaining 25bp pace increases optionality and allowed OCR 

to be incrementally hiked towards circa 2% neutral levels as 

more information arrives.  

• Easing NZ border restrictions should ease labour market 

capacity pressures.  

• NZ is still in a global pandemic. It may not be advisable to 

have policy settings further tighten in relation to global peers. 

• Weak sentiment points to a pending economic slowdown 

that could be exacerbated by excessive monetary tightening. 

• The housing market has turned, and aggressive OCR hikes 

could deepen the slump.  

• High current inflation is unlikely to be fully offset by rises to 

incomes and will drag on demand. 

• Why wait? The inflation horse has bolted, inflation expectations 

are shifting up and the RBNZ needs to act decisively to realign 

price and wage settings with the inflation target. 

• An OCR at 1.50% is still about 50bps below neutral settings so is 

unlikely to crunch the economy.  

• A 50bp hike is close to fully priced in so this should not unduly 

ruffle markets. 

• Global pandemics have proved to be inflationary, with 

emergency OCR cuts compounding issues facing the RBNZ.  

• Easing border restrictions could tighten capacity pressures and 

boost inflation in the short term.  

• A higher OCR provides more leeway for subsequent cuts if 

needed. 

• The outlook is uncertain with a case for a swifter return of the 

OCR to neutral levels (around 2%). 

• Moving too slowly could result in the RBNZ having to 

subsequently hike by more to catch up. 

• Real interest rates are historically very low, and in some cases, 

negative. 

• Low growth does not look to be the result of tight monetary 

policy. 

 

 

It’s a coin toss, but we are opting for a 25bp hike and a forthright RBNZ assessment 

There are valid arguments for a 50bp hike in either the April and/or May meetings. There is a lot already priced in. 

Markets currently have 40bps of OCR hikes priced in by April, 46bps in May, 40bps in July and about 210bps by the 

end of the year, with the terminal OCR rate slightly above 3.75%. We note that a 50bp hike in April would boost 

market pricing/short-term yields and further tighten financial conditions, with considerably higher borrowing costs for 

businesses and households to follow. 

However, we expect the RBNZ to raise the OCR by 25bps (to 1.25%) and signal that it is still not yet at the mature 

phase of the tightening cycle, that restrictive settings would be required to tame inflation and that the Bank would 

maintain optionality as to the scale of subsequent moves. This should help to mitigate financial market reaction and 

not substantively undo the tightening underway in financial conditions that the RBNZ has already engineered.   

May will be a closer call 

This will mean markets will be closely monitoring key data and events 

leading up to the May 25th OCR decision. These include the NZ Q1 CPI 

(we expect a 7.4% annual print), Q1 labour market data (likely to show 

the unemployment rate down to a record low 2.9%), the RBNZ Survey of 

Expectations (generally higher inflation prints expected) and Budget 

2022 (the fiscal stance will be key). Overseas events (the Ukraine 

conflict) and overseas central bank actions may have an influence, 

insofar as they impact the NZ economic outlook and broader financial 

conditions. To us, the case for a 50bp hike in May is more compelling, 

although at present this is not in our core view.  If evidence builds that 

high inflation has become embedded, the RBNZ will be more open to 

delivering a 50bp hike in May, with the published interest rate track 

expected to show more strident RBNZ hikes and a higher OCR peak than 

the 3.35% signalled in February. 
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For now, we are sticking to our call for a sequential path of 25bp hikes and a 2.75% early 2023 peak, but there is 

clearly upside risk to our OCR outlook over 2022. An important thing to bear in mind is that in our view the OCR won’t 

remain above its neutral level of 2% indefinitely.  Even if the RBNZ does hike by more in 2022 or 2023 than we 

anticipate, the OCR will at some point fall back.  That is something to bear in mind, even as the near-term direction is 

firmly up. 
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Disclaimer 

This document is published solely for informational purposes. It has been prepared without taking account of your objectives, financial situation, or 
needs. Before acting on the information in this document, you should consider the appropriateness and suitability of the information, having regard 
to your objectives, financial situation and needs, and, if necessary seek appropriate professional or financial advice.  We believe that the 
information in this document is correct and any opinions, conclusions or recommendations are reasonably held or made, based on the information 
available at the time of its compilation, but no representation or warranty, either expressed or implied, is made or provided as to accuracy, 
reliability or completeness of any statement made in this document. Any opinions, conclusions or recommendations set forth in this document are 
subject to change without notice and may differ or be contrary to the opinions, conclusions or recommendations expressed elsewhere by ASB Bank 
Limited. We are under no obligation to, and do not, update or keep current the information contained in this document. Neither ASB nor any 
person involved in the preparation of this document accepts any liability for any loss or damage arising out of the use of all or any part of this 
document.  Any valuations, projections and forecasts contained in this document are based on a number of assumptions and estimates and are 
subject to contingencies and uncertainties. Different assumptions and estimates could result in materially different results. ASB does not represent 
or warrant that any of these valuations, projections or forecasts, or any of the underlying assumptions or estimates, will be met.   
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